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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
Tim Helmer, Grand Knight      
      
     There are many great things ready to happen in the 
Knights of Columbus. Plan now to attend the next 
meeting and be a part of something very special. 
     I would like to thank all Knights who helped with the 
Senior Recognition Lunch, both in setting up the hall and 
the preparation of the meal.  Jim Pickert and Gene 
Ohlman have chaired this event for many years.  I would 
like to ask all of the Knights to consider taking this 
appointment next year and give Jim and Gene a break. 
     Star Council is an award that we are very close to 
achieving. We need five new members and we have two 
scheduled for May.  We also need two insurance 
members to meet Star Award.  Please help by recruiting 
a new member for the May meeting. 
     Don’t forget that the Knights will set out flags at 
Sacred Heart Cemetery for Memorial Day.  Be prepared 
to help when asked. 
 

 
 
 

KANSAS KNIGHT OF THE YEAR 
     For the second consecutive year one of our council’s 
members has been named Knight of the Year by the 
Kansas State Council.  Carl Antes was officially 
recognized at the recent Kansas State Convention in 
Topeka. 
     Carl has held various leadership positions in his 47 
years as a Knight and remains active in the local council.  
     The hours Carl gives to the Knights, the parish and 
other community organizations are numerous.  His 
leadership has been invaluable in the remodeling of the 
council’s new location. 
     There are more than 36,000 men who are members 
of the Knights in Kansas.  Last year Vince Hammerl from 
the Emporia council received the award.   
     Congratulations, Carl, and thanks for all you do! 
 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   Richard / Janet Haag 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Roland Trahoon 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST MEMBERS 
     We welcome Bobby Topper, Bill Remington and Mark 
Ludlow who joined as First Degree members at the April 
meeting. 
     Congratulations and welcome to Leo Council 727!  
 

 

 

OSWALDO SANDOVAL ORDINATION 
     As you know, our council has been sponsoring our 
own Oswaldo Sandoval during his time in the seminary.   
     His ordination is on Saturday, May 26, 10:30 a.m., at 
the Cathedral of St. Peter, 409 N. 15th St., 
Kansas City, KS.   
     His first Mass in English will be on May 26, at 
4:30 p.m., at St. Agnes Church, 5250 Mission Rd., 
Roeland Park, KS.  His first Mass in Spanish will be at 
St. Catherine Church, 205 S. Lawrence St., Emporia. 
     There will be a reception at the Sacred Heart Parish 
Hall on May 27.  The Knights have been asked to help 
set up tables/chairs at 5:15 p.m., on May 24.  
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

• May 21 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 

 Election of officers 

 Note – Due to the Memorial Day holiday 

 the May meeting date will be a week earlier 

 than normal. 
 

• May 28 Memorial Day 

 Parade of flags at Sacred Heart Cemetery 
 

• June 12 Officers’ Meeting, 5:30 p.m. 
 

• June 25 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 
 

 
 

    

KNIGHTS NOTES 

• In a few weeks the council will be asking newsletter 
sponsors to renew their commitment.  There’s usually 
a need to find a few new sponsors each year.  The 
cost is $45 annually. 

• Our council will be involved in the upcoming centennial 
celebration of the church building.  Planning is still 
underway so watch for further details.  Whatever levels 
of involvement the council has, many members will be 
asked to pitch in.   

• In conjunction with the Feast of the Sacred Heart, the 
Knights will be manning the grill for the parish picnic on 
June 15.  More details to follow. 

• Council web site:  www.KofCEmporia.org 

• Want to receive the newsletter via e-mail?  Contact 
Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It can also be 
viewed on the council’s web site.  Between newsletters 
e-mail is utilized to keep the members updated in a 
timely manner. 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

    

Please support our newsletter sponsors & thank them for making it possible. 
 
 


